Adriel Hills Condominium Association
Operations Committee Meeting Minutes

May 7, 2015

CALL TO ORDER: The Operations Committee Meeting was called to order at 10:02 a.m.

COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT: Larry Cecil, Reg Hayworth, Robby Laitos, Bill Lauer, Sharone Mekelburg, Kelsey Smith, Alan and Laurie Sneider

COMMITTEE MEMBERS ABSENT: 
ALSO PRESENT: Manager Ralph Pankey
REVIEW RECORDING OF MINUTES
HOMEOWNER’S PRESENT:  David Cismoski and Don Homan 
HOMEOWNER’S COMMENTS, CORRESPONDENCE: None

APPROVAL OF MARCH MINUTES: Alan motioned approval of March minutes. Reg second. All in favor.  Ralph will provide a copy of Adriel Hills “Conduct of Meetings” policy. 
MANAGER’S REPORT: Ralph stated we are up and running for the calendar year schedule of 2015, the 2015-2016 fiscal year budget has been approved and mowing has been contracted out; there will be certain reductions with these items.  Ralph reviewed weed spraying for ditch, fish population issues and watching irrigation ditch watering.  Building repairs are to begin late May; gutter cleaning is almost done.  Dog clean up was reviewed.  Tennis court repair is to be done in early to mid June.  (See attached May Manager’s Report)
Reg has concerns about the need for additional center line striping of roads for safety.  After discussion the committee determined notice will be put in pigeon holes about safety.
OLD BUSINESS:  The Operations Committee reviewed the property tour.  The committee agreed the tour was very beneficial.  Ralph provided detailed information regarding the numerous components of Adriel Hills.   

Road overlay is scheduled to begin in summer of 2016; 2 year phase into 2017 determined by reserve funding availability.  Minor repairs are to be done to future road overlay areas.  The committee also reviewed pothole issues.

To further assist in determining roof condition and replacement timing, Ron with Northern Colorado Roofing has been evaluating roof condition and offering what is referred to as a “roofer’s opinion”.  A report is anticipated in June.

1616 Adriel Circle:  The Operations Committee reviewed gutter issues for this unit and practicality for servicing all other units.  The committee had looked at this concern on their walk around and reviewed input from Front Range Gutter.  Significant concerns including icing, damning, lack of effectiveness for pine needles, etc. were discussed at length.  Alternatives to be considered are; more frequent cleaning and opening the end and extending gutter.  Between cleaning, the owner will be requested to notify management if attention is needed.
Clubhouse Generator:  Alan reported, to assist in determining final generator purchase Cleaver Electric has estimated an electric connection to cost $400 once completed.  Ralph will loan his generator to get a better idea of efficiency.  

Dumpsters:  Alan has met with contractors and looked at dumpster locations 3, 4 and 5.  He is waiting for a response.  Alan reviewed a number of alternatives; concrete etc.  Further options and contractors will be pursued.
NEW/OTHER BUSINESS: 
1317 South View Circle: Mr. Cismoski (Ski) presented his request for deck/stairwell additions.  Ralph advised that the request was in accordance with Adriel Hills’ Rules and Regulations and consistent with past similar requests.  The Operations Committee discussed common area encroachment and county approval issues.  Ralph discussed whether in the future the homeowner should be 100% responsible for future repairs to modified decks; Operations Committee will review.  Reg moved to approve request, Kelsey added amendment that requires county approval together with acknowledgement from board for common area encroachments.  Alan second.   All in favor for recommendation of approval by the Board of Directors.
1813 Elim Court:  Homeowner requests 6’ extension to back patio.  Reg moved for approval, Alan second.  All in favor for recommendation of approval by the Board of Directors acknowledging common area encroachment.
1737 Elim Court Sewer Backup Issue:  Homeowner mailed letter to Board of Directors and Ralph.  The Operations Committee agreed this issue is for the Board of Directors to consider.  There was further discussion about sewer and related problems.  The committee agreed to review for future policy and Rules and Regulations.

Homeowner Maintenance Responsibility:  The Operations Committee discussed homeowner maintenance responsibility regarding exterior faucet repair and sewer backup.  A copy of the relative By-Laws and Declaration pages were provided to the committee.  A policy will be determined.
Security Cameras:  Alan presented a quote of $300.00 for cameras at the clubhouse and pool areas.  Ralph will do further study for golf course.  Alan and Ralph will review prior security camera proposals.
Infill/Revenue:   The Operations Committee discussed possible revenue sources.   
HOMEOWNER COMMENTS: None

There were no further homeowner comments or business of the Operations Committee, the meeting was adjourned at 1:10 p.m. Next meeting will be held June 4, 2015 at 10:00 a.m.
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